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WHY YOU NEED TO PARTICIPATE WITH OSHA!

When the SPE announced that we were having OSHA come to a meeting, the general com-
ment was “no one will show up!” That is the wrong attitude! The industry (SPI) has worked with 
OSHA to define and clarify rulings and acts that in (our) industry terms were counter-productive 
or just wrong. People in general just don’t understand the plastics industry. Most people you talk 

plants are “just like all factory work, dull dirty shops with a poorly educated workforce.” We as an 
industry have an above average (education) workforce, retrain and educate within and produce a 
greater number of different parts for more different industries than any “traditional” factory. Sure 
you may say you have a few employees that aren’t the sharpest tacks in the box, but overall as an 
industry we do have higher educated personnel, and more training is available. How many glass, 
steel, automobile production jobs have a two and four year degrees? How many colleges and uni-
versity degree programs provide an automobile production degree, steel processing degrees, how 
to mine coal 101? None!

Do not be afraid of OSHA. We will not give them the names of all attending the meeting! We 
won’t give them a list of plants in the area. They are coming to provide us with information we 
can use to better our workplaces and correct ahead of time any problems that may come into 
question. See you all March 6th!

Driving Directions
Marriott Cincinnati North Union Centre

From Dayton, OH and points North:  Take I-75 South, 
Exit at Union Centre Blvd. (Exit 19) and turn right. Turn right 
onto Muhlhauser Road. Marriott Union Centre is on the 
right.

From Greater Cincinnati/Northern Kentucky Intl. Air-
port: Take I-275 East towards Cincinnati to I-75 North. Exit 
at Union Centre Blvd. (Exit 19) and turn left. Turn right onto 

Muhlhauser Road. Marriott Union Centre is on the right.

State Route 725

Alex’s
Continental

MARRIOT CINCINNATI 
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6189 Muhlhauser Road • Cincinnati, OH 45069
1-513-874-7335

Exit 19

ALEX’S CONTINENTAL
DAYTON

6189 Muhlhauser Road • Cincinnati, OH 45069
1-513-874-7335

Dayton

Exit 44

with, this weekend at the Expo at Fairfield Commons Mall is a good example, assume plastics 

http://www.4spe.org
http://www.mvspe.org
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Contact:
Roger C. Scherer, Ph.D.

Edison Community College
1973 Edison Drive
Piqua, OH 45356

scherer@edison.cc.oh.us

Contact:
Jim Moller

Miami University
Department of
Manufacturing

Engineering
143 Kreger Hall

Oxford, OH 45056
mollerjc@easnet.muohio.edu

Contact:
David Finlow

Shawnee State University
940 2nd Street

Portsmouth, OH 45662
dfinlow@shawnee.edu

Contact:
Stephen J. Clarson

University of Cincinnati
497 Rhodes Hall

Cincinnati, OH 45221
sclarson@uceng.uc.edu

Contact:
Robert L. Wolff

University of Dayton
300 College Park Drive

Dayton, OH 45469
rwolff@engr.udayton.edu

Contact:
David G. Meyer, PE

Sinclair Community College
444 W. Third Court

Rm 13-210
Dayton, OH 45402-1460

sweddell@sinclair.edu
937-512-2311

If you read my last request on why you need to give to our SPE, and are still looking at your check book, here is some good 
news at tax time. According to the IRS (at irs.gov) if you give:

“A separate acknowledgment may be provided for each single contribution of $ 250.00 or more, or one acknowledgment, 
such as an annual summary, may be used to substantiate several single contributions of $ 250.00 or more. There are no IRS 
forms for the acknowledgement. Letters, postcards, or computer-generated forms are acceptable. An organization can provide 
either a paper copy of the acknowledgment to the donor, or an organization can provide the acknowledgment electronically, 
such as via an e-mail addressed to the donor. A donor should not attach the acknowledgment to his or her tax return, but 
must retain it to substantiate the contribution. Separate contributions of less than $ 250.00 will not be aggregated. ”

So, since it is tax time and you are looking forward to your 2003 taxes, think about giving a gift to the Education fund for 
the Miami Valley SPE and write it off of your next years taxes. The Miami Valley Society of Plastics Engineers is a 501 (C) 
(3) tax exempt organization.

Bob Rajkovich
Newsletter Editor
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Frank Maus
The Minco Group/ASPM
5690 Webster Street
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Cincinnati, OH 45255-4778
513-474-7099
513-474-5008 fax
phmoore8@fuse.net

Treasurer
Dick Hauck
Recto Molded Products, Inc.
4425 Appleton Street
Cincinnati, OH 45209
513-871-5544
513-874-8495
dhauck@rectomolded.com

International Councilor
Dan Tomo (ending 2003)
5810 Windermere Lane
Fairfield, OH 45209
513-829-7706
513-829-7706 fax
dandptomo@aol.com

Past President
Ken Lewis
Recto Molded Products, Inc.
4425 Appleton Street
Cincinnati, OH 45209
513-871-5544
513-871-8495
klewis@rectomolded.com

Secretary
Tom Cross
Nu-Tech Polymers Co., Inc.
4670 Dues Drive
Cincinnati, OH 45246
513-942-6003
513-942-5009 fax
tcprof@msn.com

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
Roland Bedard [2nd year]
848 Serben Drive
Cincinnati, OH 45233
513-769-3800
513-769-0500 fax
sshay@ysa.com

Jack Bell [2nd year]
MPSI
326 1/2 Main Street
Piqua, Ohio 45356
937-773-9610
937-773-3777 fax
jbellmpsi@.aol.com

Mickey Brandon [2nd year]
Marco Molding
6868 Homestretch Road
Dayton, Ohio 45414
937-890-7834
937-890-5854
marco@erinet.com

Robert Jergens [1st year]
Jergens Innovative Technologies
6290 Executive Boulevard
Huber Heights, OH 45424
937-235-5500
937-235-5505
robert.jergens@jergenstech.com

Don Keyes [2nd year]
6904 Mt. Vernon Avenue
Mariemont, Ohio 45227-4422
513-271-7632
513-271-7612
dkeyes@quixnet.net

John Pierce [2nd year]
334 Stubbs Drive
Trotwood, Ohio 45246-3109
937-854-3132

STANDING COMMITTEES
Advertising
Dick Hauck
Dean Kroger

Auditing
Roland Bedard
Mickey Brandon, Dean Kroger
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Don Keyes
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Membership
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copy. Fill out the contact info and hit the sub-
mit button.
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Education Night
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Advertiser Index
Please support our advertisers. YOU can help by seeing that SPECTRUM is circulated around your office, 
especially to those needing the product or service of our advertisers. If you use a product or service because 
of their advertising, let that supplier know you saw their ad in the SPECTRUM. Without the support of the 
advertisers, there would be no SPECTRUM.

CALENDAR OF EVENTS
Mar. 6 Cin./Marriott Union Centre
 Taking the fear out of OSHA
 

April 3 Dayton/Alex’s
 Student Night/Economic Development
 

May 1 Plant tour
 Comet Automation - weigh blenders, 
 loaders, dryers, conveying equip.
 

June 9 Golf outing
 Hamilton Elks
 

June 22-26 Chicago
 NPE’ 03

MEETING NOTICE DETAILS

MEETING DATE: March 6, 2003
Advance Reservation required by March 4, 2003
To reserve, call or fax:

Dick Hauck  Mickey Brandon
Cincinnati  Dayton
513-871-5544  937-890-7834 
Fax 871-8495  Fax 890-5854

Board Meeting.................................................... 4:30 - 6:00 pm
Networking ........................................................ 6:00 - 6:30 pm
Dinner ................................................................ 6:30 - 7:30 pm
Program .............................................................. 7:30 - 8:30 pm

MEMBERS $20   NON-MEMBERS $25   STUDENTS/RETIREES $10

MEMBERS $25 AT THE DOOR WITHOUT A RESERVATION

We are now taking VISA and MASTERCARD 
for registration and other events

MEETING AGENDA – MAR. 6, 2003

This month's meeting is especially interesting, and important. We want to provide:

* A way to ask important questions to OSHA in a positive environment
* Knowledge of improving the safety of your employees, co-workers, and yourself

Everyone in the plastics industry is concerned about safety. Loss of employee productivity, fines, insurance 
costs, and liabilities are all reasons to care about safety. Caring for others is the biggest motivator,
and our industry has consistently shown that concern. Putting this into perspective, it is probably the 
most important topic we could address.

The meeting will be a good opportunity to learn and ask questions. To keep it a very open environment, we will be offering 
a couple of changes. We typically provide name badges. This month, feel free to simply put your first name on the badge, or 
not wear one at all. We will also handle the introductions in an appropriate manner to not reveal company information to the 
OSHA representatives. OSHA has also assured us that this is strictly an informative meeting, and they will not be looking for 
companies that would warrant further interest.

We certainly appreciate OSHA's interest and support. They have shown a positive effort in improving worker safety. We hope 
you use this opportunity to improve the safety in your workplace.

ADVERTISER ............................................... CONTACT ...PAGE
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Additional SPECTRUM Copies:
$2.00 per issue • Yearly Subscription: $18.00

Contact: Bob Rajkovich
Gem City Plastic Machinery, Inc.

P.O. Box 41713, Dayton, OH 45441
937-434-7515; 937-434-7516 Fax

Email: bobr@gemcity1.com

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE
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Attendees:  Dan Tomo, Frank Maus, Dick Hauck, Ken Lewis, 
John Pierce, Jack Bell, Dean Kroger, Mickey Brandon, Bob 
Rajkovich and Don Keyes.

Treasurer’s Report:  Renewed the CD for 3 months at 1%.  
We need to get people to sign up for the e-newsletter instead 
of the hard copy to save money.  National asked us to take half 
of our rebate in January and the other half in June.  Concern-
ing newsletter ads- there are still about $1000 outstanding.  

Minutes:  Approved with corrections to Glenn B. name.

Awards:  Mickey and Frank need to get together on the 
Awards.

Education:  Don Keyes has received one letter of recom-
mendation so far.  All of the advisors have had the applications 
since November.  

Golf Outing:  Elks have contacted Dan and they have assured 
him that everything will be taken care of.  The contract will 
be firmed up in February.  The Elks now have a new Golf 
pro and Dan has talked to him.  June 9th is the day of the golf 
outing.

House:  25 confirmed reservations for tonight.  

Membership:  2 new, 2 transfer in, 2 transfers out and 2 
renewed for a total of 382 members.  The National Society 
membership was down to 20,000 members at the end of 
December.  At one time the membership reached a high of 
32,000.

IT:  It was discussed that the website needs updating on a 
regular basis to reflect the current happenings in our local 
chapter.  Two other items were brought up:  1) We have to 
get people to unsubscribe from the hardcopy and move over 
to the electronic version and 2) Attempt to try and bring the 
defunct Columbus chapter into in to our chapter.  The IT 
committee was going to have a meeting to address some of 
the website problems.

Int’l Councilor:  The National SPE meeting will be held in 
San Antonio, TX next week.  Dan Tomo is going.  Officer 
elections are going to be held there.  Dan got taken off of 
Education committee.  Int’l said they couldn’t read our PDF 
file so that is why our meeting could not be published.  Jenny 
Hodge has been replaced.

Recycling:  Dean stated that he needs the give away items for 
the recycling day in Dayton. The dates for this are February 
22nd and 23rd.

Retec:  It was discussed that our chapter needs a Retec.  The 
board asked Dan to talk to other Councilor’s to see about our 
chapter hosting a Retec.

Newsletter:   The Schlemmer Associates ad was printed in the 
wrong size.  They had paid for a half page ad.  This correction 
will go in the next newsletter.

Historian Articles:  John Pierce brought up the untimely 
demise of Jim Miller who used to work at Kadon.  Jim Miller 
was assaulted and killed in Pittsburgh. 

Old Business: John Pierce needs to get a copy of the paid 
members list.

JANUARY MEETING MINUTES
NEW Video Programs
The Society of Plastics Engineers proudly announces two new video training series, SPE Single Screw Extrusion Video Pro-
gram and SPE Twin Screw Extrusion Video Program. Both series, shot on location, are enhanced with computer animations 
that provide a look inside the extruder and graphically show what is happening "behind the scenes" in the extrusion process.

Timothy W. Womer, SPE Extrusion Division Board of Directors and consultant for the video program, teamed with writer 
Scott Bogue to develop the Single Screw program; and Paul Andersen, Director of Process Technology for Coperion, was con-
sultant for the Twin Screw series. Paul also serves on the SPE Extrusion Division Board of Directors and is active in many SPE
activities.

SPE appreciates the support given by industry, particularly NewCastle Industries and Ametek, for allowing SPE to film at their 
facilities. Single Screw Extrusion Video Program - http://www.4spe.org/bookstore/pestraining/book_0251.htm

News & Notes — New Member Benefit
Online access to ANTEC proceedings is now included with paid membership! We asked, you answered, we listened. Based on 
the results of an SPE e-Bulletin survey, paid members now have access to complete papers for all online ANTEC proceedings. 
Go to http://www.4plasticsresearch.org

Industrial Thermoforming Symposium and Workshop
March 3 - 7, 2003   Dallas, Texas   http://www.4spe.org/semconf/seminars/03_03thermoforming.htm

Thermoset 2003 Conference: Growing Thermoset Technology in a Competitive World   
March 11-12, 2003  Research Triangle Park, North Carolina   
http://www.4spe.org/semconf/conferences/0303_thermoset_nc.htm

ANTEC 2003 - The SPE Foundation Opening Reception
May 4, 2003 - 8:30-10:30 p.m.
If you'll be at ANTEC 2003 in Nashville, Tennessee, this May, you won't want to miss the annual ANTEC Opening Reception 
sponsored by The SPE Foundation. Be sure to stop on by and enjoy some good country cookin' and great country music while 
you mix and mingle with friends old and new. The reception is free to ANTEC attendees. A cash bar will be available through-
out the evening. http://www.antec.ws

SPE Product Highlights — Principles of Drying Video, by Conair
A universal training tool that covers the basics of dehumidified drying and drying parameters, problems associated with excess 
moisture during melt processing, eliminating problems caused by inadequate drying, and the operation of common types of 
dryers. 
http://www.4spe.org/bookstore/pestraining/book_0199.htm

SPE BookStore
Be sure to look at the newest titles we've added to the SPE BookStore website. Watch the mail for your copy of the BookStore 
flyer highlighting some new training products. Use this flyer as your key to open the door to hundreds of books, videos, CDs. 
In the meantime check out this new addition: Specialized Molding Techniques - Applications, Design, Materials and Processing
http://www.4spe.org/bookstore/books/book_0207.htm

Section & Division News — Star and Pride Awards
SPE's STAR and PRIDE awards recognize excellence in activities offered by Sections (STAR) and Divisions (PRIDE), and 
give credit to groups that proactively bring value and services to their constituents. The winners are selected every year in early 
March and are honored at ANTEC.

In this day and age when volunteer time is very constrained, it is important to recognize that SPE's Sections and Divisions are 
important grass-roots organizations that have a great deal to offer members. Check out your local Section or technical Divi-
sion's activities and explore ways that these groups can add value to your membership.  
http://www.4spe.org/sectionsdivisions.htm

FOCUS ON SPE

http://www.4spe.org/bookstore/pestraining/book_0251.htm
http://www.4plasticsresearch.org
http://www.4spe.org/semconf/seminars/03_03thermoforming.htm
http://www.4spe.org/semconf/conferences/0303_thermoset_nc.htm
http://www.antec.ws
http://www.4spe.org/bookstore/pestraining/book_0199.htm
http://www.4spe.org/bookstore/books/book_0207.htm
http://www.4spe.org/sectionsdivisions.htm
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The winter Council meeting was held January 17-18, 2003 at the Hilton Palacio del Rio, San Antonio, TX. I attended meet-
ings of the Sections Committee, Student Activities Committee, Council of the Whole (COW) and Council, as a representative 
of the Miami Valley Section.

Sections Committee Meeting
The current budget and financial situation was reviewed by Len Czuba (Treasurer) and Susan Oderwald (Ass’t. Director). The 
presentation was given to the Divisions meeting and at the COW meeting. A detailed report will come later in my report.

Section partnering was discussed in detail. Various sections enlightened the committee as to how they help faltering sections, 
i.e., joint meetings, if geographic areas permit.

The Certification Program was discussed. This program would give those in attendance at sectional technical meetings ac-
knowledgment of continued education to their respective companies.

Various sections reviewed their experience with going to electronic newsletters. The savings were astronomical as compared to 
hard copy printing and mailing. This process of electronic mailing was strongly recommended by those sections already operat-
ing in this mode.

A petition was presented for the “Section-in-Formation” for Spain. A second petition was presented for Charter of the Portu-
gal Section. It was reported that as domestic SPE membership continues to drop [more later on this] the foreign membership 
has risen by 15% in 2002.

It was announced that the position vacated by Jenny [Hodge] Okomoto has not been filled. Tom DuLutri and/or Susan Oder-
wald will temporarily service the Sections and Divisions.

Student Activities Committee
The chair of this committee, Todd Hogan of Dow Chemical Co. Midland, MI could not attend the meeting because of Dow’s 
curtailment of employee travel. In Todd’s absence, Russell Broome, Piedmont Coastal Section, chaired the meeting.

The agenda was covered and action was taken on the following:

The “Student Chapter Award of Excellence” was approved by those in attendance. Copies of the Award are available from 
headquarters.

The response from Student Chapter Advisors to the STRETCH Award was very poor. The Award (Students Reaching Excel-
lence Through Chapters) is in its final draft, but input is needed from student chapter faculty advisors. None of our six student 
chapter faculty advisors responded. The MVSPE Section liaison people need to contact the faculty advisors and remind each of 
them to respond. It is requested that the response be done by February 28 to Tom DuLutri, Susan Oderwald, or Todd Hogan. 
Todd Hogan initially solicited input from the student chapter faculty advisors last fall.

Committee of the Whole (COW)
Rick Wilson of the Susquehanna Section chaired the meeting. The COW meeting is an open forum basically for an exchange 
of information. No actual business is transacted in this meeting.

The nine standing committee chairs gave their reports and each was followed by an open discussion.

It was announced that the SPE would have a member lounge at the NPE. Access to the lounge will be by membership ID 
cards.

CONTINUED ON PAGE 12

COUNCILOR’S REPORT
Len Czuba (Treasurer) and Susan Oderwald (Ass’t. Dir.) presented an overview of the steps taken to bring expenses in line with 
income. The following is Len Czuba’s summary of the budget update:

“The year 2002 closed with sales essentially evaporating in the last quarter. Membership was projected to be 24K at year-end, 
but only reached 21,238. These together resulted in a year-end net loss of $260K). (Note: This is an unofficial number since 
the books have not been officially closed and audited. The audits will be done by the end of the month, but the number is 
pretty close.) As you may remember and reported in September, we recognized that there was a general slowdown. There was a 
scale back in expenses much earlier in the year to compensate. Without those cutbacks, there would have been a much greater 
loss. Compared to the shortfall of 2001, the brakes have been applied and this is also reflected in the much more conservative 
adjusted budget for 2003.

Membership numbers continue to show an annual loss of between 10% and 15%. Anticipating a continuation of this 3-year 
trend we are taking a conservative approach to budget and basing expenditures on membership of 18K (down from 22K) at 
the close of 2003. Therefore, the budget approved in September was reduced by about 15% from $7.15M to $6.15M.

Changes that needed to be made to help meet the new budget include:
1. Temporarily freezing the position vacated by Jenny Hodge Okamoto. (Tom DeLutri working directly with Susan Oderwald 
will serve all Sections and Divisions as needed for now.)
2. All of HQ staff will participate in a 5% pay reduction plan.
3. Other programs and services will be adjusted to help meet the new budget; however, we will continue to put priority on 
membership and European initiatives.

The performance indicators that we will be tracking will give a good picture by Mid-year. Key will be ANTEC and NPE for 
both sales and new memberships. When things begin to turn around, we will act to reinstate full staff salaries and to fill Jenny’s 
spot.”

Council Meeting
The following members were elected to office:
 President (2003-2004) – Donna Davis (EXXON/MOBIL)
 President Elect – Karen Winkler (DOW Chemicals)
 Senior V.P. – Len Czuba (CZUBA Enterprises)
 V.P. Sections – Rick Wilson (INTEGRITY Plastics)
 COW Chair – Allen Arduini (CENTRAL INDIANA Section)

Presentations
The Thermoforming Division presented SPE with a check for $50,715.49. The monies are Headquarters’ portions of the prof-
its from the 2002 Thermoforming RETEC.

The Connecticut Section presented the Foundation with a $1,000 gift. It was the third of a five-year commitment.

The Mid-Hudson Section donated their rebate to SPE.

The next council meeting is in Nashville, TN prior to the 2003 ANTEC.

COUNCILOR’S REPORT CONT.
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Jack Headapohl

Scott Balcom
Regional Sales Manager

Krauss-Maffei Corporation
7095 Industrial Road
P.O. Box 6270
Florence, KY 41022-6270
Telephone (859) 283-6431
Telefax (859) 283-9631
Cell (859) 653-4310
sbalcom@krauss-maffeicorp.comInjection Molding Division

KRAUSSMAFFEI
Corporation
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A plastics professional is reading this right now.
So why not put your ad here?

Business card size ad ................... 175.00
Quarter page ad ........................... 325.00
Half page ad ................................. 600.00

for 9 issues (1 year)

Call Dick Hauck at (513) 871-5544
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Experienced. Organized. Problem-solvers. Trust VersaPrint to…

 DESIGN • PRINT • COPY • FINISH • MAIL
…all your printed materials, with friendly service and a smile!

11137 READING ROAD, CINCINNATI, OH 45241

FAX 513-554-0343 • www.versaprint.com
              rich@versaprint.com

513-554-1797
PRINTING • GRAPHIC DESIGN

DIGITAL COLOR (MAC + PC)

COPYING • MAILING SERVICE

serving the Tri-State area

State of the Art
Mold & Die Polishing Equipment & Supplies

• Finishing Stones • Abrasives
• Norton Grinding Wheels • Diamond Products
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For custom-designed solutions to your specific 
stability challenges, nothing tops PlastiStab,™ 
a complete line of heat stabilizers for PVC. 
Call us today, we’ve got the technical expertise 
and metal-based chemistry to solve your most 
challenging stability problems.

HEAT STABILIZERS
for PVC

811 Sharon Drive • Westlake, OH 44145
Phone: 440-899-2950 • Toll Free 800-321-9696 • Fax: 440-808-7117 
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Xenia, Ohio 45385 USA
Robotic End-of-Arm Tooling &

Automation Equipment
Phone: 937-372-5255
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Toll Free: 1-888-SAS-EOAT

E-Mail: getagrip@sasgripper.com
www.sasgripper.com

SAS Automation, LTD.

Steve Meyer
SALES MANAGER

7611 Center Point 70 Blvd. tel: 937-233-5670 ext. 10
Huber Hts., OH 45424 fax: 937-233-0478
e-mail: stevem@alphamold.com

Internet: http://www.alphamold.com
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CALL NOW
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Scott Balcom
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P.O. Box 6270
Florence, KY 41022-6270
Telephone (859) 283-6431
Telefax (859) 283-9631
Cell (859) 653-4310
sbalcom@krauss-maffeicorp.comInjection Molding Division
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A plastics professional is reading this right now.
So why not put your ad here?

Business card size ad ................... 175.00
Quarter page ad ........................... 325.00
Half page ad ................................. 600.00

for 9 issues (1 year)

Call Dick Hauck at (513) 871-5544
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The winter Council meeting was held January 17-18, 2003 at the Hilton Palacio del Rio, San Antonio, TX. I attended meet-
ings of the Sections Committee, Student Activities Committee, Council of the Whole (COW) and Council, as a representative 
of the Miami Valley Section.

Sections Committee Meeting
The current budget and financial situation was reviewed by Len Czuba (Treasurer) and Susan Oderwald (Ass’t. Director). The 
presentation was given to the Divisions meeting and at the COW meeting. A detailed report will come later in my report.

Section partnering was discussed in detail. Various sections enlightened the committee as to how they help faltering sections, 
i.e., joint meetings, if geographic areas permit.

The Certification Program was discussed. This program would give those in attendance at sectional technical meetings ac-
knowledgment of continued education to their respective companies.

Various sections reviewed their experience with going to electronic newsletters. The savings were astronomical as compared to 
hard copy printing and mailing. This process of electronic mailing was strongly recommended by those sections already operat-
ing in this mode.

A petition was presented for the “Section-in-Formation” for Spain. A second petition was presented for Charter of the Portu-
gal Section. It was reported that as domestic SPE membership continues to drop [more later on this] the foreign membership 
has risen by 15% in 2002.

It was announced that the position vacated by Jenny [Hodge] Okomoto has not been filled. Tom DuLutri and/or Susan Oder-
wald will temporarily service the Sections and Divisions.

Student Activities Committee
The chair of this committee, Todd Hogan of Dow Chemical Co. Midland, MI could not attend the meeting because of Dow’s 
curtailment of employee travel. In Todd’s absence, Russell Broome, Piedmont Coastal Section, chaired the meeting.

The agenda was covered and action was taken on the following:

The “Student Chapter Award of Excellence” was approved by those in attendance. Copies of the Award are available from 
headquarters.

The response from Student Chapter Advisors to the STRETCH Award was very poor. The Award (Students Reaching Excel-
lence Through Chapters) is in its final draft, but input is needed from student chapter faculty advisors. None of our six student 
chapter faculty advisors responded. The MVSPE Section liaison people need to contact the faculty advisors and remind each of 
them to respond. It is requested that the response be done by February 28 to Tom DuLutri, Susan Oderwald, or Todd Hogan. 
Todd Hogan initially solicited input from the student chapter faculty advisors last fall.

Committee of the Whole (COW)
Rick Wilson of the Susquehanna Section chaired the meeting. The COW meeting is an open forum basically for an exchange 
of information. No actual business is transacted in this meeting.

The nine standing committee chairs gave their reports and each was followed by an open discussion.

It was announced that the SPE would have a member lounge at the NPE. Access to the lounge will be by membership ID 
cards.

CONTINUED ON PAGE 12

COUNCILOR’S REPORT
Len Czuba (Treasurer) and Susan Oderwald (Ass’t. Dir.) presented an overview of the steps taken to bring expenses in line with 
income. The following is Len Czuba’s summary of the budget update:

“The year 2002 closed with sales essentially evaporating in the last quarter. Membership was projected to be 24K at year-end, 
but only reached 21,238. These together resulted in a year-end net loss of $260K). (Note: This is an unofficial number since 
the books have not been officially closed and audited. The audits will be done by the end of the month, but the number is 
pretty close.) As you may remember and reported in September, we recognized that there was a general slowdown. There was a 
scale back in expenses much earlier in the year to compensate. Without those cutbacks, there would have been a much greater 
loss. Compared to the shortfall of 2001, the brakes have been applied and this is also reflected in the much more conservative 
adjusted budget for 2003.

Membership numbers continue to show an annual loss of between 10% and 15%. Anticipating a continuation of this 3-year 
trend we are taking a conservative approach to budget and basing expenditures on membership of 18K (down from 22K) at 
the close of 2003. Therefore, the budget approved in September was reduced by about 15% from $7.15M to $6.15M.

Changes that needed to be made to help meet the new budget include:
1. Temporarily freezing the position vacated by Jenny Hodge Okamoto. (Tom DeLutri working directly with Susan Oderwald 
will serve all Sections and Divisions as needed for now.)
2. All of HQ staff will participate in a 5% pay reduction plan.
3. Other programs and services will be adjusted to help meet the new budget; however, we will continue to put priority on 
membership and European initiatives.

The performance indicators that we will be tracking will give a good picture by Mid-year. Key will be ANTEC and NPE for 
both sales and new memberships. When things begin to turn around, we will act to reinstate full staff salaries and to fill Jenny’s 
spot.”

Council Meeting
The following members were elected to office:
 President (2003-2004) – Donna Davis (EXXON/MOBIL)
 President Elect – Karen Winkler (DOW Chemicals)
 Senior V.P. – Len Czuba (CZUBA Enterprises)
 V.P. Sections – Rick Wilson (INTEGRITY Plastics)
 COW Chair – Allen Arduini (CENTRAL INDIANA Section)

Presentations
The Thermoforming Division presented SPE with a check for $50,715.49. The monies are Headquarters’ portions of the prof-
its from the 2002 Thermoforming RETEC.

The Connecticut Section presented the Foundation with a $1,000 gift. It was the third of a five-year commitment.

The Mid-Hudson Section donated their rebate to SPE.

The next council meeting is in Nashville, TN prior to the 2003 ANTEC.

COUNCILOR’S REPORT CONT.
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Attendees:  Dan Tomo, Frank Maus, Dick Hauck, Ken Lewis, 
John Pierce, Jack Bell, Dean Kroger, Mickey Brandon, Bob 
Rajkovich and Don Keyes.

Treasurer’s Report:  Renewed the CD for 3 months at 1%.  
We need to get people to sign up for the e-newsletter instead 
of the hard copy to save money.  National asked us to take half 
of our rebate in January and the other half in June.  Concern-
ing newsletter ads- there are still about $1000 outstanding.  

Minutes:  Approved with corrections to Glenn B. name.

Awards:  Mickey and Frank need to get together on the 
Awards.

Education:  Don Keyes has received one letter of recom-
mendation so far.  All of the advisors have had the applications 
since November.  

Golf Outing:  Elks have contacted Dan and they have assured 
him that everything will be taken care of.  The contract will 
be firmed up in February.  The Elks now have a new Golf 
pro and Dan has talked to him.  June 9th is the day of the golf 
outing.

House:  25 confirmed reservations for tonight.  

Membership:  2 new, 2 transfer in, 2 transfers out and 2 
renewed for a total of 382 members.  The National Society 
membership was down to 20,000 members at the end of 
December.  At one time the membership reached a high of 
32,000.

IT:  It was discussed that the website needs updating on a 
regular basis to reflect the current happenings in our local 
chapter.  Two other items were brought up:  1) We have to 
get people to unsubscribe from the hardcopy and move over 
to the electronic version and 2) Attempt to try and bring the 
defunct Columbus chapter into in to our chapter.  The IT 
committee was going to have a meeting to address some of 
the website problems.

Int’l Councilor:  The National SPE meeting will be held in 
San Antonio, TX next week.  Dan Tomo is going.  Officer 
elections are going to be held there.  Dan got taken off of 
Education committee.  Int’l said they couldn’t read our PDF 
file so that is why our meeting could not be published.  Jenny 
Hodge has been replaced.

Recycling:  Dean stated that he needs the give away items for 
the recycling day in Dayton. The dates for this are February 
22nd and 23rd.

Retec:  It was discussed that our chapter needs a Retec.  The 
board asked Dan to talk to other Councilor’s to see about our 
chapter hosting a Retec.

Newsletter:   The Schlemmer Associates ad was printed in the 
wrong size.  They had paid for a half page ad.  This correction 
will go in the next newsletter.

Historian Articles:  John Pierce brought up the untimely 
demise of Jim Miller who used to work at Kadon.  Jim Miller 
was assaulted and killed in Pittsburgh. 

Old Business: John Pierce needs to get a copy of the paid 
members list.

JANUARY MEETING MINUTES
NEW Video Programs
The Society of Plastics Engineers proudly announces two new video training series, SPE Single Screw Extrusion Video Pro-
gram and SPE Twin Screw Extrusion Video Program. Both series, shot on location, are enhanced with computer animations 
that provide a look inside the extruder and graphically show what is happening "behind the scenes" in the extrusion process.

Timothy W. Womer, SPE Extrusion Division Board of Directors and consultant for the video program, teamed with writer 
Scott Bogue to develop the Single Screw program; and Paul Andersen, Director of Process Technology for Coperion, was con-
sultant for the Twin Screw series. Paul also serves on the SPE Extrusion Division Board of Directors and is active in many SPE
activities.

SPE appreciates the support given by industry, particularly NewCastle Industries and Ametek, for allowing SPE to film at their 
facilities. Single Screw Extrusion Video Program - http://www.4spe.org/bookstore/pestraining/book_0251.htm

News & Notes — New Member Benefit
Online access to ANTEC proceedings is now included with paid membership! We asked, you answered, we listened. Based on 
the results of an SPE e-Bulletin survey, paid members now have access to complete papers for all online ANTEC proceedings. 
Go to http://www.4plasticsresearch.org

Industrial Thermoforming Symposium and Workshop
March 3 - 7, 2003   Dallas, Texas   http://www.4spe.org/semconf/seminars/03_03thermoforming.htm

Thermoset 2003 Conference: Growing Thermoset Technology in a Competitive World   
March 11-12, 2003  Research Triangle Park, North Carolina   
http://www.4spe.org/semconf/conferences/0303_thermoset_nc.htm

ANTEC 2003 - The SPE Foundation Opening Reception
May 4, 2003 - 8:30-10:30 p.m.
If you'll be at ANTEC 2003 in Nashville, Tennessee, this May, you won't want to miss the annual ANTEC Opening Reception 
sponsored by The SPE Foundation. Be sure to stop on by and enjoy some good country cookin' and great country music while 
you mix and mingle with friends old and new. The reception is free to ANTEC attendees. A cash bar will be available through-
out the evening. http://www.antec.ws

SPE Product Highlights — Principles of Drying Video, by Conair
A universal training tool that covers the basics of dehumidified drying and drying parameters, problems associated with excess 
moisture during melt processing, eliminating problems caused by inadequate drying, and the operation of common types of 
dryers. 
http://www.4spe.org/bookstore/pestraining/book_0199.htm

SPE BookStore
Be sure to look at the newest titles we've added to the SPE BookStore website. Watch the mail for your copy of the BookStore 
flyer highlighting some new training products. Use this flyer as your key to open the door to hundreds of books, videos, CDs. 
In the meantime check out this new addition: Specialized Molding Techniques - Applications, Design, Materials and Processing
http://www.4spe.org/bookstore/books/book_0207.htm

Section & Division News — Star and Pride Awards
SPE's STAR and PRIDE awards recognize excellence in activities offered by Sections (STAR) and Divisions (PRIDE), and 
give credit to groups that proactively bring value and services to their constituents. The winners are selected every year in early 
March and are honored at ANTEC.

In this day and age when volunteer time is very constrained, it is important to recognize that SPE's Sections and Divisions are 
important grass-roots organizations that have a great deal to offer members. Check out your local Section or technical Divi-
sion's activities and explore ways that these groups can add value to your membership.  
http://www.4spe.org/sectionsdivisions.htm

FOCUS ON SPE

http://www.4spe.org/bookstore/pestraining/book_0251.htm
http://www.4plasticsresearch.org
http://www.4spe.org/semconf/seminars/03_03thermoforming.htm
http://www.4spe.org/semconf/conferences/0303_thermoset_nc.htm
http://www.antec.ws
http://www.4spe.org/bookstore/pestraining/book_0199.htm
http://www.4spe.org/bookstore/books/book_0207.htm
http://www.4spe.org/sectionsdivisions.htm
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Please support our advertisers. YOU can help by seeing that SPECTRUM is circulated around your office, 
especially to those needing the product or service of our advertisers. If you use a product or service because 
of their advertising, let that supplier know you saw their ad in the SPECTRUM. Without the support of the 
advertisers, there would be no SPECTRUM.

CALENDAR OF EVENTS
Mar. 6 Cin./Marriott Union Centre
 Taking the fear out of OSHA
 

April 3 Dayton/Alex’s
 Student Night/Economic Development
 

May 1 Plant tour
 Comet Automation - weigh blenders, 
 loaders, dryers, conveying equip.
 

June 9 Golf outing
 Hamilton Elks
 

June 22-26 Chicago
 NPE’ 03

MEETING NOTICE DETAILS

MEETING DATE: March 6, 2003
Advance Reservation required by March 4, 2003
To reserve, call or fax:

Dick Hauck  Mickey Brandon
Cincinnati  Dayton
513-871-5544  937-890-7834 
Fax 871-8495  Fax 890-5854

Board Meeting.................................................... 4:30 - 6:00 pm
Networking ........................................................ 6:00 - 6:30 pm
Dinner ................................................................ 6:30 - 7:30 pm
Program .............................................................. 7:30 - 8:30 pm

MEMBERS $20   NON-MEMBERS $25   STUDENTS/RETIREES $10

MEMBERS $25 AT THE DOOR WITHOUT A RESERVATION

We are now taking VISA and MASTERCARD 
for registration and other events

MEETING AGENDA – MAR. 6, 2003

This month's meeting is especially interesting, and important. We want to provide:

* A way to ask important questions to OSHA in a positive environment
* Knowledge of improving the safety of your employees, co-workers, and yourself

Everyone in the plastics industry is concerned about safety. Loss of employee productivity, fines, insurance 
costs, and liabilities are all reasons to care about safety. Caring for others is the biggest motivator,
and our industry has consistently shown that concern. Putting this into perspective, it is probably the 
most important topic we could address.

The meeting will be a good opportunity to learn and ask questions. To keep it a very open environment, we will be offering 
a couple of changes. We typically provide name badges. This month, feel free to simply put your first name on the badge, or 
not wear one at all. We will also handle the introductions in an appropriate manner to not reveal company information to the 
OSHA representatives. OSHA has also assured us that this is strictly an informative meeting, and they will not be looking for 
companies that would warrant further interest.

We certainly appreciate OSHA's interest and support. They have shown a positive effort in improving worker safety. We hope 
you use this opportunity to improve the safety in your workplace.
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Contact:
Roger C. Scherer, Ph.D.

Edison Community College
1973 Edison Drive
Piqua, OH 45356

scherer@edison.cc.oh.us

Contact:
Jim Moller

Miami University
Department of
Manufacturing

Engineering
143 Kreger Hall

Oxford, OH 45056
mollerjc@easnet.muohio.edu

Contact:
David Finlow

Shawnee State University
940 2nd Street

Portsmouth, OH 45662
dfinlow@shawnee.edu

Contact:
Stephen J. Clarson

University of Cincinnati
497 Rhodes Hall

Cincinnati, OH 45221
sclarson@uceng.uc.edu

Contact:
Robert L. Wolff

University of Dayton
300 College Park Drive

Dayton, OH 45469
rwolff@engr.udayton.edu

Contact:
David G. Meyer, PE

Sinclair Community College
444 W. Third Court

Rm 13-210
Dayton, OH 45402-1460

sweddell@sinclair.edu
937-512-2311

If you read my last request on why you need to give to our SPE, and are still looking at your check book, here is some good 
news at tax time. According to the IRS (at irs.gov) if you give:

“A separate acknowledgment may be provided for each single contribution of $ 250.00 or more, or one acknowledgment, 
such as an annual summary, may be used to substantiate several single contributions of $ 250.00 or more. There are no IRS 
forms for the acknowledgement. Letters, postcards, or computer-generated forms are acceptable. An organization can provide 
either a paper copy of the acknowledgment to the donor, or an organization can provide the acknowledgment electronically, 
such as via an e-mail addressed to the donor. A donor should not attach the acknowledgment to his or her tax return, but 
must retain it to substantiate the contribution. Separate contributions of less than $ 250.00 will not be aggregated. ”

So, since it is tax time and you are looking forward to your 2003 taxes, think about giving a gift to the Education fund for 
the Miami Valley SPE and write it off of your next years taxes. The Miami Valley Society of Plastics Engineers is a 501 (C) 
(3) tax exempt organization.

Bob Rajkovich
Newsletter Editor

OFFICERS
President
Frank Maus
The Minco Group/ASPM
5690 Webster Street
Dayton, OH 45414
937-415-3615
937-890-0543 fax
fmaus@mincogroup.com

President Elect
Paul Moore
United Color
8573 Sunmont Drive
Cincinnati, OH 45255-4778
513-474-7099
513-474-5008 fax
phmoore8@fuse.net

Treasurer
Dick Hauck
Recto Molded Products, Inc.
4425 Appleton Street
Cincinnati, OH 45209
513-871-5544
513-874-8495
dhauck@rectomolded.com

International Councilor
Dan Tomo (ending 2003)
5810 Windermere Lane
Fairfield, OH 45209
513-829-7706
513-829-7706 fax
dandptomo@aol.com

Past President
Ken Lewis
Recto Molded Products, Inc.
4425 Appleton Street
Cincinnati, OH 45209
513-871-5544
513-871-8495
klewis@rectomolded.com

Secretary
Tom Cross
Nu-Tech Polymers Co., Inc.
4670 Dues Drive
Cincinnati, OH 45246
513-942-6003
513-942-5009 fax
tcprof@msn.com

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
Roland Bedard [2nd year]
848 Serben Drive
Cincinnati, OH 45233
513-769-3800
513-769-0500 fax
sshay@ysa.com

Jack Bell [2nd year]
MPSI
326 1/2 Main Street
Piqua, Ohio 45356
937-773-9610
937-773-3777 fax
jbellmpsi@.aol.com

Mickey Brandon [2nd year]
Marco Molding
6868 Homestretch Road
Dayton, Ohio 45414
937-890-7834
937-890-5854
marco@erinet.com

Robert Jergens [1st year]
Jergens Innovative Technologies
6290 Executive Boulevard
Huber Heights, OH 45424
937-235-5500
937-235-5505
robert.jergens@jergenstech.com

Don Keyes [2nd year]
6904 Mt. Vernon Avenue
Mariemont, Ohio 45227-4422
513-271-7632
513-271-7612
dkeyes@quixnet.net

John Pierce [2nd year]
334 Stubbs Drive
Trotwood, Ohio 45246-3109
937-854-3132

STANDING COMMITTEES
Advertising
Dick Hauck
Dean Kroger

Auditing
Roland Bedard
Mickey Brandon, Dean Kroger

Awards
Mickey Brandon
Tom Cross

Educations
Don Keyes
Tom Cross, Bob Rajkovich, 
Jack Bell, Dick Hauck, 
Mickey Brandon, Dan Tomo

Golf Outing
Dean Kroger
Frank Maus, Dan Tomo
Bob Rajkovich

House
Mickey Brandon
Frank Maus

IT
Dean Kroger
Ken Lewis, Bob Rajkovich

Membership
Tom Cross

Newsletter
Bob Rajkovich:
bobr@gemcity1.com

Nominations
Ken Lewis

Program
Mickey Brandon
Rob Jergens, Frank Maus,
Jack Bell

Public Information
Bob Rajkovich

Recycling
Dean Kroger: djkroger@ashland.com
Bob Rajkovich, Mickey Brandon

RETEC
Bob Rajkovich
Tom Cross, Dick Hauck, 
Roland Bedard, Dan Tomo

Special Events
Mickey Brandon
Paul Moore

Go to www.mvspe.org if you are interested in 
receiving an e-newsletter and NOT a printed 
copy. Fill out the contact info and hit the sub-
mit button.

www.mvspe.org

April 3, 2003
Alex’s Continental
Education Night

TITHE II

http://www.mvspe.org
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Driving Directions
Marriott Cincinnati North Union Centre

From Dayton, OH and points North:  Take I-75 South, 
Exit at Union Centre Blvd. (Exit 19) and turn right. Turn right 
onto Muhlhauser Road. Marriott Union Centre is on the 
right.

From Greater Cincinnati/Northern Kentucky Intl. Air-
port: Take I-275 East towards Cincinnati to I-75 North. Exit 
at Union Centre Blvd. (Exit 19) and turn left. Turn right onto 

Muhlhauser Road. Marriott Union Centre is on the right.
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